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SUBJECT:	request for a pesticide variance from the bay protection 			and toxic cleanup program 





Staff briefed the Regional Board on 23 October 1988 on the Bay Protection Program, the definition of a candidate toxic hot spot, and pesticide data collected in the Central Valley and Delta-Estuary.  A copy of the agenda item is enclosed as attachment A. A primary purpose of the briefing was to provide the Regional Board with information to determine whether the pesticide patterns observed in the Central Valley were “frequent” as required by the Bay Protection Program in order to be considered a candidate high priority hot spot.  In addition, guidance was sought from the Board on whether to prepare Cleanup Plans under Bay Protection or seek a variance and initiate a Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) control effort under Section 303(d) of the Clean Water Act (CWA).  The TMDL approach was suggested as an alternative as the Regional Board recently approved a revised list of impaired water bodies and included all the pesticide excursions identified in the Bay Protection Program as medium or high priority impairments for correction.





The Regional Board unanimously determined that the pattern of pesticide detections documented in the Bay Protection Program were frequent and merited consideration as high priority candidate Bay Protection hot spots.  Therefore, toxicity from diazinon and chlorpyrifos continue to be listed in Section Two of the Region 5 Cleanup Plan as the cause of high priority candidate hot spots.  The information considered by the Regional Board in making this determination is summarized in Attachment B.





The Regional Board also directed staff to seek a variance from the regulatory portion of the Bay Protection program and commence pesticide control under Section 303(d) of the CWA.  Bay Protection guidance states that information must be supplied in four areas when requesting a variance from the Executive Director of the State Board.  These areas and the associated information is provided below.





A description of the provision not followed.  Sections D-G of the Cleanup Plan are not being followed.





A description of the new approach used.  A TMDL waste load allocation process will be developed in accordance with the CWA and in cooperation with the Department of Pesticide Regulation.  The TMDL will be consistent with the Management Agency Agreement between the State Board and the Department of Pesticide Regulation.





Any specific circumstances on which the Regional Board relied to justify the findings necessary for the variance.  The Board determined that development of two control programs, one under Bay Protection and the other under the CWA, was redundant and wasteful of scarce Regional Board resources.  Also, the Agricultural Community has repeatedly stated to both the Regional and State Board that they do not wish to be regulated under multiple programs.


  


Clear evidence that the alternative approach will better protect beneficial uses.  The CWA requires that TMDL targets be fully protective of beneficial uses and the final load allocation to meet the target be adopted as a Basin Plan amendment.  Both requirements are more enviromentally protective and restrictive than those mandated under the Bay Protection Program.





In conclusion, the Regional Board has directed me to request a site specific variance for pesticides.  Please call me or Chris Foe (916-255-3113) if you have any questions.
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